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The purpose of this report is to submit the outcomes of the Community Affairs Committee meeting
held on Monday 16 July 2001.

The meeting was attended by Bob Shearing (Chairperson), Paddy Austin, Alison Wilkie Mike Mora and
Mary Corbett.

Martin Maguire (Community Advocate), Jacqui Leask (Community Recreation Adviser), and Janice
Huddy (Assistant Community Adviser) were also in attendance.

1. COMMUNITY SERVICE AWARDS
The Committee had been delegated “power to act” by the Board on the 4" July 2001, on the
applications received for Community Service Awards.
The Committee agreed that the following Community Service Awards be made at a function to
be held on Tuesday 21 August 2001 at 4.30pm at Riccarton House.
Judy Tobeck
Fiona Yates
Brenda Claridge
Te Paea Whaanga-Morris
Alesi Godinett
Violet Watson
Stephen Moffett
2. YOUTH DEVELOPMENT SCHEME
This scheme is to provide financial assistance for the development of young people. The
balance of the Youth Development Fund is $4,000. The following application was received:
. Stephanie Amos — seeking funding towards the costs associated with competing in Inline
Hockey tournaments as a member of the Canterbury Cyclones Under 16 team, the
Canterbury Cyclones Senior Women'’s team and the South Island Women’s Team.
Recommendation: That the Board through the Youth Award Scheme grant $300 to Stephanie
Amos to assist with costs associated with participation in Inline Hockey
events.
3. CANTERBURY VOLUNTEER CENTRE
A request was received for funding to run an advertisement in a local community newspaper
seeking volunteers to join the Canterbury Volunteer Centre.
At the 19 October 2000 meeting of the Committee the Canterbury Volunteer Centre requested
funding to have an advertising supplement in the Entertainment Guide of the “Press” to mark the
launch of International Year of Volunteers. It was decided at that meeting to decline the request
but support an advertisement in the local paper seeking volunteers for the centre at a time that
was appropriate to the Canterbury Volunteer Centre.
A copy of the advertisement was tabled. The cost of the advertisement was $108.90.
Recommendation: That the Board support the Canterbury Volunteer Centre with an
advertisement in the local newspaper seeking volunteers for the Centre at a
cost of $108.90 from the Community Board's SCAP Fund.
4. COMMUNITY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE OBJECTIVES AND PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR

2000/2001

The information was received by the Committee.


Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


5. NEIGHBOURHOOD WEEK — 27" OCTOBER - 2"° NOVEMBER 2001

The Committee discussed a suggested process for the allocation of funding to groups who
wished to hold events to celebrate neighbourhood week.

It was decided that applications be considered on individual merit using a figure of $2 per head,
up to a maximum grant of $300.

Community to be informed by way of flyers to residents groups, neighbourhood support groups,
liaison groups and possibly local newspaper advertising during September with a cut off date for
applications. The Committee with power to act would then make decisions on the applications.
Late applications to be considered by staff and the chairperson using the committees decisions
as a guide.

A Children’s Colouring Competition will be distributed through the City Scene, service centres
etc with judging to take place by each Community Board.

The Community Recreation Adviser will be looking at organising community walks during
Neighbourhood Week.

Recommendation: That the Board allocate up to $5,000 from the Community Initiatives Fund to
support groups wishing to hold Neighbourhood Week events.

6. ITEMS FOR ONGOING CONSIDERATION

- Meeting with Local Members of Parliament — Thursday 19 July
3.00pm Gerry Brownlee
4.00pm Hon Jim Anderton

- Communication Plan

7. NEXT MEETING DATE
- Thursday 16™ August

Chairperson’s
Recommendations: 1. That the information be received.

2. That the Board through the Youth Award Scheme grant $300 to
Stephanie Amos to assist with costs associated with participation in
Inline Hockey events.

3. That the Board support the Canterbury Volunteer Centre with an
advertisement in the local newspaper seeking volunteers for the
Centre at a cost of $108.90 from the Community Board's SCAP Fund.

4, That the Board allocate up to $5,000 from the Community Initiatives
Fund to support groups wishing to hold Neighbourhood Week events.



